Minutes of the Annual meeting of Templeton Community Council
Held on 18th May 2023
Present: Cllrs Jason Jennings, Liz Burns, Barbara Priest, Mark Simpkins, Jane Ashbridge, Peter Morgan. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]In the absence of the current Chair, Cllr Kathrin Williams, Cllr Jason Jennings was elected Chairman for the first item. He welcomed everyone to the meeting.
1) Election of Chairman. The meeting was opened for nominations for the role, and Cllr Jennings was proposed and was willing. All were in favour and so Cllr Jennings was elected chairman unanimously. 

2) Cllr Williams the retiring Chair was not present. Those present expressed their thanks to her for all she had done during the year for the Council and the community. 

3) To accept apologies for absence.  There were apologies received from Elwyn Morse and Kathrin Williams which were accepted. 

4) Election of Vice-Chairman. After discussion Cllr Williams was proposed for the role and duly elected.  

5) Review the annual accounts for 2022-23. These had been previously circulated, as had the report of the Internal Auditor for the year. These were agreed by all as correct and acceptable. The governance statements in the Annual Return were read out and agreed in turn by those present as correct. The Chairman duly signed the Annual Return in front of those present. 

6) Appointment of Council Internal Auditor for 2023-24. It was agreed to continue with the services of the current Internal Auditor because the Council were pleased with his thorough and meticulous approach and because he provided good value for money for the Council.

7) Review of Standing Orders. Access to this had been provided to all Cllrs prior to the meeting. Some minor changes to the Standing Orders were proposed and agreed. The new version was then adopted.  

8) Reminder of the Code of Conduct. Code of Conduct training materials and information had been sent to all Cllrs prior to the meeting for review. 

9) Review of risk management for the Council. The risk management document was available for all on the Council website. It was agreed for adoption for another year. 

10) Review of Financial Regulations. Access to this had been provided to all Cllrs prior to the meeting. There had been no change to these since the last adoption, and so they were agreed for adoption for another year.

11) Review of various policies: These included the Welsh Language Policy, Health and Safety Policy, Complaints Policy, Volunteering Policy, Equal Opportunities Policy. Access to these had been provided to all Cllrs prior to the meeting. There had been no changes to these since the last adoption, and so they was agreed for adoption for another year.

Cllr Simpkins joined the meeting at this point.

12) Review of the Biodiversity Report of the Council. This had been updated to take account of activity during the year, including the new grass cutting contract. It was agreed for re-adoption..


There being no further business, Cllr Jennings then thanked everyone for attending the meeting, which closed at 7.50pm.
